STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
(On Street Parking Places) Order 2009
(Houston Street Variation) Order 2023

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

The council has received complaints that vehicles are parking in an indiscriminate manner on Houston Street near the entrance to St Pauls Primary School and that this is causing a road safety issue.

In order to address the issues with indiscriminate parking, it is proposed to introduce some additional no waiting at any time (Double yellow lines) restrictions on the north side of Houston Street.

Further investigation has revealed some anomalies in the existing Parking Place Orders and it is also proposed to address these as part of this proposal.  Discrepancies were found between the existing legal order descriptions and what is signed on site. The changes will correct this discrepancy in the legal order and there will be no changes made on site.




